
 

 

 

 

 

Circular E9/21-24 

TERM 2021-2024 

Notice of Fifth Executive Council Meeting 

Notice is hereby given that the Fifth Meeting of the Executive Council of the term 2021-2024 
will take place in Karachi, Pakistan It will commence on Sunday, 31 December 2023 morning 
and conclude tentatively on Monday, 1 January 2024 evening.  It will be hosted by Federation 
of Khoja Shia Isna Asheri Jamaats of Pakistan (Pakistan Federation). 

This will primarily be a physical meeting.  However due to possible travel restrictions, the 
meeting will be a hybrid one (complementing physical with a function to join virtually).  
Ideally, we want to revert to resuming physical Excos as we have seen the more effectiveness 
of them. 

For visa application for Pakistan please visit https://visa.nadra.gov.pk/ 

Pakistan Federation is inviting all attending the Exco to a tour of their local exceptional and 
pioneering projects. For travel and planning purposes, this is envisaged to take place around 
the Exco timings, probably some on Saturday 30 December 2023 and some on Tuesday 2nd 
January 2024 - more details on this closer to the event. 

Agenda and further details will follow in due course. 

Arifali Hirji 
Secretary General 

26 July 2023 


